"The history of the why"

ALVSCE_Bulletin <alvsce_bulletin-bounces@list.cals.arizona.edu> on behalf of

Agriculture, Life and Veterinary Sciences, and Cooperative Extension Weekly Bulletin <alvsce_bulletin@list.cals.arizona.edu>

Tue 2/1/2022 10:37 AM

To: alvsce_bulletin@list.cals.arizona.edu <alvsce_bulletin@list.cals.arizona.edu>

1 attachments (490 bytes) ATT00001.txt;

Dear Colleagues,

Two weeks ago, we celebrated Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr.'s legacy with a day of reflections, actions and learning, learning about racism generally and anti-Black racism especially. Racism isn't a one-day issue. Racism affects us all, somehow, every day, whether we see it or not. It is multigenerational; it has multigenerational impacts. On us all.

This month is Black History Month. Has our educational history enabled us all to learn the history of Black U.S. citizens? Mine didn't. As part of my journey to the privilege of U.S. citizenship, I did my best to learn U.S. history, all parts of it. That learning journey didn't finish at my citizenship ceremony.

Some aspects of U.S. history are easy to learn about. Yet, because histories are written from one perspective at one time, there are multiple histories. They may be based on firsthand experience or be written from the distance of many years. They are necessarily subjective, and they may include objective data--or not.

But all histories are written only by those with the tools, the power, and the freedom to do so.

Last week I was reminded that while understanding why we do something is necessary, it is not sufficient: we must first know the history of the why.

In my own U.S. history journey, I have learned not just why we have a Black History Month but, more importantly the history of why we have a Black History Month.

We need to learn, find, recognize a more complete history - a history including all perspectives - so we change the why, and then find our better "hows". We can choose to face up to the legacy of anti-Black racism by changing how we <u>recruit</u> faculty, staff, and students. We can choose how we better provide the inclusive environment where everyone feels like they belong -- and proactively makes others feel the same.

Knowing the history of the why means we know how to be the most sought-after place to be a part of.

Sincerely, Shane

Shane C. Burgess

Vice President for the Division of Agriculture, Life & Veterinary Sciences, and Cooperative Extension
Charles-Sander Dean of the College of Agriculture & Life Sciences
THE UNIVERSITY OF ARIZONA

Forbes Building, Room 306 | 1140 E. South Campus Drive P.O. Box 210036 | Tucson, AZ 85721-0036 Office: 520-621-7621

sburgess@cals.arizona.edu

alvsce.arizona.edu cals.arizona.edu

twitter

We respectfully acknowledge the University of Arizona is on the land and territories of Indigenous peoples. Today, Arizona is home to 22 federally recognized tribes, with Tucson being home to the O'odham and the Yaqui. Committed to diversity and inclusion, the University strives to build sustainable relationships with sovereign Native Nations and Indigenous communities through education offerings, partnerships, and community service.